



WSG REMINDERS: SUMMER, 2020 

               July      August      September 

• General maintenance pruning of all shrubs in the front and sides of homes begins July 6.  
Tag--with the colored tape provided--any shrub(s) you do not want pruned.  A separate 
pruning and treatment project for elaeagnus affected with fungus will begin at least two 
weeks later; you will be notified of the starting date before it begins.  As always, please do 
not interrupt the Ruppert workers with any special requests or issues; contact Hope Weber 
or Peggy Akers with your comments. 

•  In light of continuing health concerns, the Board of Directors, with the assistance of our 
attorney, has decided to alter the shape of the Annual General Meeting required by Article 
V, §1 in the Bylaws.  We could not in good conscience assemble what would be more than 
fifty mature residents inside one room to partake in a lot of talking—you remember our 
Gathering Place meetings in early November and see why that would not work today. 

  
  We will follow the standard practice of mailing you a packet containing an explanation and     
  cover sheet, annual reports from standing committees, a proposed budget, and a status  
  report on the Reserve account.  As usual, this year’s packet will also include a slate of  
  nominees proposed by the Nominating Committee and their bios, but this year the packet  
  will also include a ballot for the two open Director seats that you were formerly given when  
  you registered at the door at the beginning of the meeting.  The Bylaws require a written  
  secret ballot, and you can fulfill that obligation by depositing your completed ballot in the  
  Weathersfield mailbox in the mail kiosk we all use not later than October 31.  Or, you  
  can mail your completed ballot to Mill House Properties by the same day. 
  
  In addition, we ask all residents who have questions for the Board or concerns they wish  
  to share with us to email them to any director or officer at your earliest convenience, but  
  not later than October 31 so that we can respond to these questions on the website   
  after November 6.  
  
  All of us have had to manage many, not necessarily desirable, changes in our lives these  
  days.  We are convinced that what we will miss from an in-person gathering is not as  
  mportant as the health and safety of our neighbors. 
  
  Please let us know if you have any matter we need to address.  

For more detailed information, always visit our website: 

Weathersfieldsg.org


